
 

 
 

 
 

MINUTES OF THE AUGUST 5, 2019 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING 

NEVADA STATE RAILROAD MUSEUM 
CARSON CITY, NEVADA 

 
 
 

Call to order - Meeting was called to order at 6:05 PM 

Roll Call – Trustees present were Rick Kohler, Barry Simcoe, Michael McClain, Bill 
Kohler, Larry Knack, Rebecca Bevans, Vern Horton and Amanda Thompson.  Carol 
Foster was absent and excused. Representing the museum were Dan Thielen and Adam 
Michalski.    A quorum was established. 

Minutes of the June 3, 2019 regular meeting were approved.    Motion to approve made 
by Vern Horton, second by Rebecca Bevans. 

Correspondence – None 

Treasurer’s report – See attached report.   Motion to approve made by Rebecca 
Bevans, seconded by Amanda Thompson.  Motion passed. 

Rebecca Bevans made a motion to transfer $10,000 from the checking account to the 
money market account.  Seconded by Rick Kohler.  Motion passed. 

Larry Knack submitted a final financial report for the 2019 Ironhorse Rail Camp.  See 
attached report for details. 

-Actions of Executive Committee: 

 None 

 



 
 

-Actions of Board 

None 

OLD BUSINESS: 

-Capital Campaign Committee- 

Dan Thielen reported that the campaign is progressing.  Dan reported that the museum 
has been offered and accepted the unrestricted donation of V & T replica locomotive 
Lyon.  The locomotive will be shipped soon from its location in Iowa.  Dan also reported 
that the museum board approved $100,000 for the completion of the narrow gauge track 
at the museum. 

-Audit committee- 

 Larry Knack reported that information was submitted to the auditor two weeks ago.  Tax 
Schedule A is being completed by the auditor.  A motion was made by Vern Horton that 
the auditor complete the Friends tax forms starting with the current tax year.  Seconded 
by Rebecca Bevans.  Motion carried. 

-Bricks –  

Susan Allen is almost ready to turn over the brick program to a volunteer. 

-Events Committee –  

Rebecca Bevans reported that the Harvest Train Weekend will include games as a fundraiser.  
Organizations will be contacted to see if there is any interest in participation.  Rebecca announced 
that the museum will participate in the Nevada Day Parade.  A request was made for an amount 
not to exceed $500 to cover Nevada Day expenses.  Motion made by Michael McClain, seconded 
by Rick Kohler.  Motion passed. 

Rebecca requested donations for raffle baskets during Santa Train.  

-Election Committee-  

Two people have committed to running for the three available positions so far. 

Rail Camp- 

Bill Kohler reported that the rail camp was an unqualified success and a good time was had by 
both attendees and volunteer.  It was decided to cap the attendance to eight participants in order to 
insure that adequate time is allotted for each person.  It was decided to offer $100 discounts to 
any returning participant and $100 discounts to any persons recommended by participants.  This 
offer is valid for the next Railcamp. 

Fund Raising –    

Dan Thielen reported that due to lack of response the price will be cut in half for those 
scheduling a wedding held at the museum. 



 
 

V&T 150 Committee –    

See Interpretive committee report. 

Interpretive Committee –  

  Loren Jahn recommended that the museum hold special events to coincide with the 
museum’s 40th anniversary.  Loren will schedule meeting to plan these events as well as 
the V & T 150 anniversary. 

-Membership Committee –  

See attached report.   

-Motor Car Operations- 

Michael McClain reported that he and Dave Squire have generated a punch list of repairs 
needed on both motorcars. 

-Steam Train Operations-  

Barry Simcoe reported that locomotive 25 is running better that ever thanks to work done 
by the museum shop staff. 

-Sagebrush Headlight-    

Adam Michalski reported that the current issue has be sent to state mailing and include an 
article on the Eureka and Palisades. 

-Website -    

No report 

-Youth Committee –  

No report. 

  

 -Other Old Business- 

None. 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

-New Business- 

Dan Thielen reported that Lera Productions has chartered locomotives 22 and 25 for a 
photo session on February 10, 2020. 

GENERAL COMMENTS – 

None 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT- 7:20 PM 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Bill Kohler, Secretary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 


